

September 26, 2024

The Honorable Deanne Criswell, Administrator Federal Emergency Management Agency 500 C Street SW Washington, D.C. 20024

## Dear Administrator Criswell:

I am writing to convey the State of Oregon's concerns related to FEMA's National Flood Insurance Program (NFIP) and Biological Opinion (BiOp) efforts in the State of Oregon. The BiOp has a long and storied history in our state, and we share FEMA's perspective on the importance of protecting public safety and threatened species. However, FEMA's lack of public process in the development and implementation of the current set of interim measures will cause more harm than benefit to our communities, in particular many coastal and rural communities. I have asked my natural resources agencies to identify possible pathways forward, and the State offers three recommendations:

First, FEMA's imposed deadline of December 1, 2024, for local decision-making is impractical because Oregon cities and counties engage their elected officials and constituents in transparent and fact-based decision-making processes. Those processes are impossible to align with a deadline of just a few months. I respectfully request that FEMA pause its work on pre-implementation compliance measures (PICM) that it abruptly announced on July 15, 2024, and return to the work of crafting long-term measures to modernize the National Flood Insurance Program.

Second, the State stands ready to assist our local partners in their compliance work and reiterates its May 5, 2023, offer to deploy already-existing state programs such as land use planning, stormwater permits, habitat restoration, wetlands mitigation programs, and technical assistance grants for these purposes. I recognize that federal partners, including FEMA, the National Marine Fisheries Service (NMFS), and the National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration (NOAA) may view these State programs as helpful but not yet complete in their depth or coverage for purposes of the BiOp. I invite FEMA to join our agencies for a discussion on how best to continue efforts that started in the implementation planning process to identify gaps in existing State programs and pathways for moving forward to address how the State of Oregon can effectively address those within a collaborative framework.

Administrator Criswell September 26, 2024 Page 2

In Oregon, we place a premium on community engagement and collaborative design that is too often overlooked as an effective vehicle to support and assist with the implementation of federal program objectives if given the opportunity and time to contribute. I respectfully ask that FEMA engage more fully in deliberative dialogue with my agencies in order to craft the best solutions possible for public safety and species protection. With your agreement, I will support the convening of such a process with the appropriate representatives of different interests so that together we can chart a durable and implementable path forward.

Given the current timing of proposed implementation, my staff will be reaching out to discuss this approach with you next week. Thank you for your consideration of these recommendations.

Sincerely,

Governor Tina Kotek

Tim Kitet

cc: The Honorable Rick Spinrad, Administrator, NOAA Members of the Oregon Congressional Delegation